BRITISH SOCIOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION MEDICAL SOCIOLOGY GROUP AGM

Minutes of the General Meeting

Thursday 2nd September 2010, 12:45 – 13:45

Durham University

Twenty eight members of the BSA Medical Sociological Group attended the meeting. Jenny Cairns took the minutes.
1. Minutes of the 2009 AGM
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Friday 5th September 2008 were approved.

2. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

3. Constitution
Richard Compton informed the group that the constitution was now out of date however it is a time consuming and complicated process to update it. 

The main changes would be:

· Replace newsletter with Medical Sociology Online

· The role of treasurer no longer needs to be an external role, instead this will be taken on my the senior co-convenor

· Sub groups will no longer report to MedSoc, they will now report directly to the BSA.

Lydia Lewis stated stated that as a member of the committee she had already objected to changes to reference to ‘a newsletter’ in the constitution. She stated that reference to ‘a newsletter’ did not need to be changed as the generic reference left open the nature and style of the publication and covered what was presently MSo.   She added that it should not be changed as there had been no agreement from the wider med soc group that MSo was what people wanted and that a a wider consultation on this should take place. Gillian Bendelow disagreed adding that this had already taken place and this issue had been addressed. Lydia Lewis stated that she had been on the outgoing editorial committee for MSN and a wider consultation had not taken place. She argued that the constitutional changes should not be made ahead of the consultation. Graham Martin requested that we discussed this in further detail under point 10.

Lydia Lewis also requested information on why the rules for sub groups have changed, Judith Mudd informed the group that the BSA were now looking after the sub groups finances and were processing all expense claims. Therefore it was easier for the groups to report directly to the BSA to prevent making the process any longer.

Graham Martin asked the group to vote and the results are as below:

Replace newsletter with Medical Sociology Online – Passed


Yes

17


No

1


Abstention
10
All other constitution changes


Yes

26


Abstention
2

10.  Medical Sociology Online (brought forward)
Jude Robinson presented on behalf of Medical Sociology Online.

The team in Liverpool transformed Medical Sociology News (MSN) into Medical Sociology Online (Mso). This was largely due to the time it took to collect subscriptions and the fact that it is self funding. Jude informed the group that there had been a number of successful issues and the team had made revisions and taken MSo forward. However, due to people changing jobs and moving on the team has now dwindled so the future of MSo is to be voted on. 

There are a few options for the future of MSo, the first two options would be for it to remain as an open access journal or change back to a newsletter. The third option would be to revise MSo into MSI (Medical Sociology International) but this would only happen if no teams came forward to take on MSo. The idea of MSI would be to provide help to non- western scholars to improve their English writing skills an encourage them to submit articles. It may be the case that this could form part of a co-authorship depending on the level of help required. 
This option of MSI is also independent of MSo, so it could still go ahead regardless of the outcome.

Clive Seale added that SHI would be more than happy to help MSo with the possibility of helping overseas scholars to submit articles. Jude Robinson added that SHI could refer articles that they did not feel were strong enough to MSo, this could be part of the standard rejection letter.
Jenny Cairns is to send out an email regarding the future of MSo to all delegates at the MedSoc Conference and to the MedSoc JiscMail.
4. Elections
a) SHI Editorial Board

There are two positions available and there are five people nominated; Sara Arber, Natalie Armstrong, Natasha Posner, Richard Tutton and Jacqueline Watts

Voting took place within the meeting, the results were to be announced to the SHI Foundation Board Trust after the AGM and then displayed on the BSA message board before 5pm Thursday 2nd September.
b) Medical Sociology Group Committee

There are three positions available and there are; Jude Robinson, Tracey Collett, Ewen Speed, Katherine Daneski, Heidi Lempp, Julia Hiscock and Geraldine Mason.

Voting took place within the meeting however, it is only open to BSA Members. Applicants will be informed on an individual basis whether or not they have been successful.
5. Convenor’s Report

Richard Compton gave the convenors report. The 42nd Medical Sociology Conference programme comprised of 160 oral presentations, (42 withdrawn prior to the programme being published), which is slightly fewer than last year. There were 14 posters, 2 plenary panels, 3 symposia and a publishing workshop. Unfortunately the Medical Sociology and Ecological Health symposia had to be cancelled at the last minute.
With 259 delegates attending the conference, attendance is slightly lower than last year. However, this seems likely to be a result of the economic climate and a lack of funding. There are slightly fewer non UK delegates attending this year but we are pleased to welcome delegates from as far away as Canada, Japan and Australia.
6. Financial Report

Richard Compton presented the financial report. At the end of the financial year (30th September 2009) the BSA audited accounts shows a credit balance on the MedSoc account of £162, 973, compared with £149,428 in 2008.
This was mainly attributable to the success of the 2009 Manchester conference with 265 delegates attending, bringing in a surplus of £22,199; against an expenditure of £74,800 and a management charge of £14,671.
Based on current forecast figures for this year’s conference at Durham University it is anticipated a surplus of around £31,000 will be generated (based on 259 delegates). This includes the generous funding from Sociology of Health and Illness of £22,000 which has enabled the 2009 registration rates to maintained at reasonable rates per delegate. Despite less income from the conference due to slightly lower delegate numbers and reduced registration rates there is more surplus. This highlights the impact the greatly varying rates charged by the different institutions has on the financial success. An additional £12k was charged by Manchester University for room hire and AV equipment last year.
Richard informed the group that as the group now has a substantial lump sum in the bank that we would be looking for suggestions for how to use the money to further support Medical Sociology. Delegates will be able to express their views via the feedback survey which Jenny Cairns will send out.
The AGM accepted the financial report.
7. Phil Strong Memorial Prize

Kate Weiner reported that this year the Phil Strong Memorial Prize had four applicants; Pratik Adhikary from Bournemouth University, Rampaul Chamba from The Open University, Dinah Morley From City University and Agata Pacho from Goldsmiths, University of London. As all applicants were of a high quality and in the interest of fairness and equality the names of the applicants were put in a hat. Jenny Cairns selected the winner and Kate Weiner announced that Rampaul Chamba was the winner of the £1200 award towards postgraduate study exploring Bio-medical and Social Explanations for Schizophrenia among Black African-Caribbean People Commiserations were offered to the unsuccessful candidates and congratulations to Rampaul.
8. Sociology of Health and Illness – Editors Report
Clive Seale presented the Editor’s Report. 
Sociology of Health and Illness is an international journal which publishes sociological articles on all aspects of health, illness, medicine and health care. It is supported by an editorial board and an international advisory board and the money raised by the journal supports a range of initiatives such as the Phil Strong Memorial Prize and the MedSoc conference.
2009 impact factor places Sociology of Health and Illness fifth in world rankings of 114 Sociology journals. They welcome authors from all over the world and encourage people to come forward and take part in their peer review process mentioned earlier by Jude Robinson from MSo.
Clive also added that Mildred Blaxter would be very sadly missed and she made a substantial contribution as book review editor.

The Editorial Board of Sociology of Health and Illness offers an annual new writers prize for the best article published by a novice writer. The Editorial Board would like to offer their congratulations to Brian Fair of Brandeis University who is the winner of the prize for 2009 for his article "Morgellons: contested illness, diagnostic compromise and medicalisation" Sociology of Health and Illness 32(4):597-612
9. Foundation Sociology of Health and Illness – Trustees Report
Mary Boulton presented the Trustees Report.
The foundation is the owner of the journal Sociology of Health and Illness, and supports the journal as an outlet for papers and promoting discipline. The Foundation receives the royalties from the publishers of the journal, Blackwell which allows them to donate a generous £22,000 towards the Med Soc Conference expenses.

The Foundation supports a variety of prizes:

· PhD awards which supplies successful applicants with up to £11,000 towards the cost of completing a PhD with the remaining costs being subsidised from the institution three of which were available this year.
· There is also an allowance of up to £750 funding toward travel costs of attending international conferences. The number of applicants is not limited for this support, and six people received awarded last year.

· Research initiation grants available up to £10,000, to enable researchers from at least three different institutions (UK and overseas) to collaborate and look into new research topics. There were no applicants for this last year and one so far this year.
People were encouraged to apply for all the different funding opportunities and to spread the word. For further details see the SHI Foundation website www.shifoundation.org.uk
10. Election Results
The results of the SHI Editorial Board election were later displayed at the Medical Sociology Conference 2010 in the registration area of the Calman Building at Durham University.

(Prof Sara Arber & Dr Richard Tutton)
The new members of the MedSoc Committee are Jude Robinson, Julia Hiscock and Ewen Speed.
11. Any Other Business
Richard Compton thanked Durham University for all their assistance as well as Jenny Cairns from the BSA and the MedSoc Committee.

Graham Martin also took the opportunity to inform everyone that Richard Compton would be stepping down as co-convenor of the MedSoc group and thank him for all his hard work.

Richard has been attending the MedSoc conference for a number of years now and he felt it was a great honour to be on the committee.

An attendee raised the issue of the Medical Sociology group offering possible funding for regional sub-groups. Graham Martin agreed that this may be a worthwhile use of funds; it will be discussed at the next committee meeting in the context of how to disburse the group’s surplus.
The next AGM will be held at the University of Chester on Thursday 8th September 2010.

